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ORDER GRANTING MOTION  
FOR EXTENSION OF TIME 

BY THE COMMISSION: On September 14, 2021, the Commission issued an 
Order Requiring Amendment of the Application and Revising Procedural Schedule. In that 
order, the Commission required the Applicant to file an amended application by 
September 28, 2021. The Public Staff was directed to file supplemental testimony on the 
amended application by October 5, 2021. The Applicant was directed to file reply 
testimony to the Public Staff’s supplemental testimony, if any, by October 11, 2021. 

On October 1, 2021, the Public Staff filed a Motion for Extensions of Time moving 
to extend the Public Staff’s deadline to file its supplemental testimony and the Applicant’s 
deadline to file reply testimony by two weeks to October 19, 2021, and October 25, 2021, 
respectively. The Public Staff states that because of the press of other ongoing dockets 
and deadlines, it requires additional time to conduct a thorough investigation of the 
Applicant’s amended application and to draft its supplemental testimony. The Public Staff 
further states that counsel for the Applicant does not object to the requested extension. 

Considering the foregoing and the record in this case, the Commission finds good 
cause to grant the requested extensions of the deadlines for the Public Staff’s 
supplemental testimony and the Applicant’s reply testimony, if any. 

IT IS, THEREFORE, ORDERED as follows: 

1. The Public Staff shall, by October 19, 2021, file its supplemental testimony; 
and 

 
2. The Applicant shall file reply testimony to the Public Staff’s supplemental 

testimony, if any, by October 25, 2021. 

ISSUED BY ORDER OF THE COMMISSION. 

This the 5th day of October, 2021. 

NORTH CAROLINA UTILITIES COMMISSION 

 
Joann R. Snyder, Deputy Clerk 

 


